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Top cyclists speed through parks 

Cyclists pass Washington Monument in Washington, D.C, on final leg of the 3-day race. (Upper left) Superintendent Sylvester Putman, Richmond NB, Va. 
(Lower right) Superintendent fames R. Zinck, Fredericksburg NMP, Va. 

By Arthur Miller 
Public Affairs Officer, MARO 

Seventy-five of the best international 
bicycle racers in the world competed 
in April in a 3-day race that covered 
284 miles through three national park 
areas and along two scenic parkways. 

Two days of drizzle and overcast 
skies finally ended as the long-distance 
riders finished in the spring sunlight 

during the Cherry Blossom Festival in 
Washington, D.C. 

The race started at the Cape Henry 
Memorial cross that marks the place 
where the first English settlers reached 
Virginia. The "Tour of America" 
cyclists pumped through or near 
Yorktown Battlefield, the Colonial 
Parkway, Richmond Battlefield, 
Fredericksburg National Military Park 
and the George Washington Parkway 

to the Nation's Capital. They finished 
at the Washington Monument before 
35,000 cheering spectators and a 
national television audience. 

The race promoters, World Tour 
Cycling, Inc., of New York, sponsored 
the event as the American counterpart 
to the famed "Tour de France," the 
long-distance bicycle race staged yearly 
in Europe. 

(Continued on page 2.) 
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Cycle race 
(Continued from page 1.) 

Dutch cyclist Bert Oosterbosch was 
the individual winner with an 
aggregate time of 9 hours 48 minutes 
and 47 seconds for the 3 days. His T.I. 
Raleigh team won the team prize. 
Other racers shared the $100,000 in 
prize money for winning a daily stage, 
winning a sprint and for the best times 
during a time trial held on park roads 
at the Fort Harrison unit of Richmond 
Battlefield. 

Governor Charles S. Robb of 
Virginia, National Capital Regional 
Director Manus J. "Jack" Fish and 
Samuel H. Jordan of the city of 
Washington presented trophies and 
traditional yellow and green jerseys to 
the winners at the finish line. 

Key NPS players were Colonial's 
Assistant Superintendent John Abbett, 
Richmond's Chief Ranger Chuck 
Rafkind, Fredericksburg's Chief 
Ranger Mike Johnson, National 
Capital's Deputy Chief of Park Police 
James Lindsey and Mid-Atlantic's 
Regional Law Enforcement Specialist 
Bob Zarger. 

"The cooperation between the Park 
Service rangers and our Virginia 
troopers was excellent from start to 
finish," said Governor Robb. 

Rob Ingraham of World Tour 
Cycling, who had spent 3 months 
coordinating the competitors, cities, 
parks and towns along the route, 
seconded the motion. "We couldn't 
have done it without the Park Service 
people," he said. "They were terrific." 

The Tour of America attracted some 
200,000 spectators for the 3-day event. 
Bands played and local officials spoke 
at ceremonies beginning each 
stage—at Virginia Beach, Williamsburg 
and Fredericksburg, where the city 
staged a gala street fair to go along 
with the cyclists. 

Rain, fog and mist accompanied the 
riders most of the way. But even a 
steady drizzle couldn't keep thousands 
of citizens of Richmond from clapping 
and cheering as the racers completed 
their second leg on the city's cobbled 
hills. 

The competitors—French (six 
teams), Italian (two teams), Dutch (one 
team), Canadian (one team) and 
American (three teams)—said they 
liked not only the generous prize 
money but the friendly crowds and 
uncrowded riding conditions of the 
U.S. race. 

'Blacks in the Arts' - a Boston success 

(From left) EO Officer Anne Barron, Reg'I Dir. Herbert Cables, artist loan Semeiio ami Boston 
African American NHS Manager Dorothea Powell. 

By Holly Bundock 
Information Specialist, NARO 

Back in December, an intrepid 
bunch of Boston-based NPS employees 
dreamed up a series of programs for 
Black History Month. They wanted 
something a little different for 
February 1983, something with a little 
pizzazz. 

But Black History Month was only 2 
months away and the 
program—"Blacks in the Arts"—would 
cost $8500. Well, it was the old story. 
There was no money. Undaunted, the 
team planned for the series anyway 
and began raising money with 
Regional Director Cables' help. 

The ambitious program, aimed at 
attracting an integrated audience, 
featuring "Blacks in Painting," a 
Haitian Primitive Art Exhibit by 
Bostonian Joan Semedo, "Blacks in 
Literature," an author's book signing, 
"Blacks in Music," jazz, blues and 
gospel concerts, "Blacks in 
Entertainment," with Massachusetts' 
favorite son Bill Cosby, and "Blacks in 
Fashion." Old South Meeting House 
and the Boston Visitor Center (Boston 
NHP sites), provided the setting for 
each program. 

"Developing the program was a 
piece of cake," recalls NAR EO Officer 
Anne Barron, "We just let our creative 
juices flow . . . It was a whole new 
ballgame to get the money . . . but we 
did it!" 

First National Bank of Boston, The 
Bank of New England, N.A., 

Doubleday and Company, 
Anheuser-Busch, and Bostonian 
Richard Berenson pulled the program 
off the drawing board with financial 
and in-kind donations. 

A reception launched "Blacks in the 
Arts" with the opening of the art 
exhibit on Feb. 1. The exhibit provided 
a backdrop the following week when 
Doubleday and Company sent George 
Davis (Black Life in Corporate America), 
Naomi Sims (All About Success For The 
Black Woman), Marita Golden 
(Migrations Of The Heart) and Mary 
Helen Washington (Black-Eyed Susans) 
to Boston to speak and autograph their 
books which were sold through the 
Boston NHP's Eastern National Park 
and Monument Association bookstore. 

In the middle of the month, local 
vocalist Paula Elliott brought together 
the finest jazz, gospel, blues, ragtime, 
and beebop performers for five lunch 
hour concerts. 

"The best thing about these 
programs," Anne says, "is that we 
made a lot of new friends. Neighbors, 
travellers, school groups, art 
enthusiasts came out of everywhere to 
join us in the celebration. 

"One of the written comments we 
received made it all worthwhile," 
Anne says. "We need this (program) 
everyday to survive." 

. . . Oh, you were wondering about 
Bill Cosby? Well, he didn't come. But 
he wrote Regional Director Cables that 
he loved the idea and to let him know 
earlier next time. And the fashion 
designers? That's coming next year. 
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